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October 10, 2016

Dear Supervisors Haggerty, Valle, Chan, Miley, and Carson:

We are writing you today to ask you to exclude Urban Shield from any proposals submitted for funding to the Bay Area Urban Areas Security Initiative for Fiscal Year 2017.
We are an interfaith coalition representing many diverse faith communities and individuals in Alameda County. We write to you out of deep concern for the lives of all Alameda County residents and especially those most vulnerable to police brutality and unjust criminalization. As people of faith, we believe that every life is sacred, and therefore we find we must stand against the militarization of local police forces through programs such as Urban Shield.
We know that Urban Shield is billed as an emergency preparedness activity. However, the training scenarios perpetuate racist and xenophobic stereotypes, increase the use of militarized weaponry and tactics in everyday law enforcement, and cost taxpayers millions of dollars. Since 2007, the lion’s share of funding that could be supporting emergency preparedness in the Bay Area has been poured into increasing the militarization of local law enforcement. The climate of increased police killings, militarized SWAT raids and sweeps, and surveillance technologies, including drones, has frayed already tattered community/police relations, destabilized neighborhoods, and broken up families across the Bay Area.
Alameda County has an opportunity to seek funding for emergency response resources that prioritize health and wellbeing and not militarized policing.  UASI funding could instead be dedicated to such initiatives as Community Emergency Response Trainings, the People’s Community Medics, and Learn, Lead, Lift, all of which increase our capacity to respond to emergencies without militarizing first responders.
Alameda County decision makers play an important role in determining the nature, form, and implemen­tation of the county’s emergency preparedness. Shifting disaster preparedness priorities toward community strength and resilience and away from war games and militarization is an important way to demonstrate a commitment to shoring up preparedness without making the county’s communities vulnerable.  We ask that the Board of Supervisors to use its power to restrict or approve the resources for which the Sheriff’s Department applies and receives, and reject or pull any proposal for UASI funds that include Urban Shield.
Thank you for your attention and action on this important matter.  

Sincerely,
 
Members of the Interfaith Committee 4 Black Lives
